
To Whom It May Concern: 

  

The Arizona Department of Economic Security, Division of Children, Youth and Families has 
had significant input into the recommendations provided by the National Association of 
Public Child Welfare Administrators (NAPCWA) in response to the request for public 
comment regarding the Child and Family Services Reviews (CFSR).   We support the 
changes proposed by NAPCWA and believe their implementation would foster 
advancements in states' quality improvement systems, accelerate system and practice 
improvements, and improve outcomes for children and families.  

  

Thank you for the opportunity to provide input. 

  

Sincerely, 

  

Jakki Kolzow 

Deputy Assistant Director 

Division of Children, Youth and Families 

Arizona Department of Economic Securit 

 


